BATH ROW MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the meeting held on January 15th 2020 commenced at 6.15pm
Present:-   
John Binns (JB); Satya Devi (SD); Steve Elliot (SE); Pat Meads (PM) and Marie Sharpley (MS) 

In the Chair on this occasion was Marie Sharpley (MS)  

Minutes:-  
Satya Devi and Marie Sharpley when Satya had to leave early
                                          







                                              Action
	1
	Apologies for Absence
There were no apologies. 
The group mentioned that Andrew Imoukhuede had not attended the previous meeting and SE said he would check if Andrew still wished to be part of the PPG.
	-

	2
	Minutes of October’s PPG Meeting:
The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed.  

The group discussed the minutes of the August meeting and how to deal with them.  MS felt that these minutes should not be published on the website due to difficulties encountered during the meeting. SE agreed and felt a line should be drawn under that meeting.  SD felt it was not possible to draw a line under the minutes as August meeting highlighted PPG members not adhering to their own “Terms of Reference”. SE takes all opinions on board and has decided to not publish the August minutes.
                                                                                  
	

	3
	Matters Arising
MS proposed an earlier start of 5.15pm due to limited availability of public transport (particularly during the winter months) and understood this may not be a viable option due (a) to room availability (b) SE’s commitments and (c) would also depend on other PPG Members.  SE confirmed the room would be available and was happy to meet at the proposed time, PPG Members also agreed to arrive earlier. 
MS discussed “Permission to Smile” a flyer seen at the Harborne Practice and queried if the Practice had signed up to this initiative; SE stated he would raise this with the Partners at the Practice.    SE said that the owners of the building would not agree to a large poster being placed somewhere, but would ask the partners if smaller posters could be displayed somewhere – possibly the waiting room.
SE had been contacted by Ruth Smith from Arthritis Action Group and would like to invite Ruth to attend a PPG Meeting, SE would email Ruth, SD commented this is a local support group that meets at St Luke’s Church and if there were flyers for the group these could be displayed on the PPG Board with further details being included on the Newsletter.

It was collectively agreed to discuss the other items under AOB.
	-

	4

	Update from the Practice  
SE confirmed the Practice has become a Hub as part of the Myhealthcare federation.  This hub offers patient appointments to local Practices such as The Wand Medical Centre and The Karis Medical Centre with appointment availability increasing.  SE added if appointments are not utilised by the HUB these are automatically/subsequently reallocated to Bath Row patients ensuring appointments are not being wasted.  MS stated she had looked on the website and could not find information about the HUB to which SE stated he was in the process of updating these.
SE gave a breakdown of the additional HUB appointments now offered by the Practice
Dr Nazir is the available from 6.30pm – 8pm on Monday’s
Nurse Hinton is available from 6.30pm – 8pm on Monday’s 
Dr Kalia is available on Tuesdays from 6.30pm – 8pm,
Dr Sood is available on Thursday’s from 6.30pm – 8pm 
Dr Iqbal is available on Friday’s from 6.30pm – 8pm.  
We also have Dr Iqbal and a locum doctor providing additional Hub appointments on Saturday morning from 8.30am – 1.00pm.  Flyers for the HUB were distributed to the PPG Members by SE.
SE confirmed there are currently 7 Doctors (4 partners 3 Salaried) at the Practice and announced that sadly Dr Kalia will be leaving the Practice at the end of March 2020. Interviews were being held to fill his position and this would be for a salaried GP or ANP.

MS queried the Advance Nurse Practitioner and it was confirmed by SE these interviews were conducted on 15th January 2020.

SE discussed patients obtaining their blood test results from Practice Receptionists, MS queried if this was still only applicable if results of blood tests are normal, this was confirmed by SE and added the system seems to be working well.

 
	-

	
	SE stated patients will need to consider sharing of their medical data, particularly as the sharing of data enables Practices (HUB)/hospitals/walk-in centres to have an understanding of the patient’s illnesses, medication, etc, however SE stressed not all patients wish to share their data and they could still opt out, however they may not be able to access all the services the NHS offers.
SE confirmed Lorraine is now the voice of the Practice audio message and that they had made some changes to how the telephone system worked.  Mainly shortening the message and adding options for patients to cancel hub appointments later in the evening and at weekends.
	-

	5
	CCG Update 

MS did not attend the last meeting of the PPG Forum which took place on the 28th November 2019 at Solihull College, but was able to give some details of the meeting as follows:-

Patient Update Concerns were raised about some brands of prescription medicine being substituted with an alternative at some GP Practices.  A member of the CCGs Medicines Management & Optimisation Team is to be invited to a future PPG Forum to answer queries and to explain why different brands are being prescribed.  Patients should be informed if an alternative is being prescribed.

NHS  Birmingham & Solihull Health App – access to General  Practice
There was a presentation by Michelle James – Project Manager for Digital and a member of Substrakt Health.  Features of this app consist of appointment bookings, ordering medication, phone calls, self-care advice and symptom checking with GPs and nurses.  SE was aware of this new app and was able to give more information, such as the plans to replace the current system used at Bath Row (EMIS Patient Access) with this.  This will take some time to achieve and in the meantime patients can continue to use the current method of online communication with the Practice.

The date of the next PPG Forum meeting is 30th January 2020 at Birmingham City Football Club.  MS hopes to attend.
	MS

	6

	Action Plan 2019-2020
(i)   PPG Notice Board/Waiting Room Screens

MS and SE had set up the new PPG notice board in October of last year.  MS had put an article on it re Breast Cancer Awareness month and shortly before Christmas, one about Christmas arrangements for medical care over the holiday period when most Practices are closed.   She gave SE two items re blood donors which he agreed to put on the notice board.  She emphasised the need for items for the board from other PPG Members.

(i) There was nothing further to report on the waiting room screens.
(ii)  PPG Newsletter

JB submitted a poem for the newsletter.

PM requested a table of Doctors at the Practice, SD stated she would draft a table and would need SE’s additions/corrections/input for accuracy and would aim to include this in March/April’s Newsletter.  MS suggested a table of Nurses, SD agreed to do devise a draft.
SD said that a newsletter had not been published since August 2019, SD had drafted a copy of November’s newsletter which had been emailed to MS and SE but the newsletter was not distributed/printed/published.  PPG Meetings were not held in September, November and December of last year, this was seen to be a factor in the non-publication.  MS suggested that newsletters covering two months may be more profitable, rather than trying to get enough items for a monthly publication.  For example – Jan/Feb - March/April etc.  It was agreed to try this.  MS also asked if SE could update the Minutes and Newsletters on the website.   The last ones shown were May 2019.  He agreed.

(iii) NAPP item - Can PPGs help combat loneliness among the elderly?
There was nothing further to add here.  The PPG need help from the Practice before anything more can be done.  SE continues to try to get help from the GPs with this project.  
(iv) Review Patient Letters.

SE said that this had now almost been achieved and he was using the letters that were edited by the PPG. If any further letters came up he would ask for assistance.
	JB, PM, MS, SE, SD
   -
JB

SD, SE
JB, PM, MS, SE, SD

SE
-

	7
	Any Other Business
There was no any other business due to time constraints, however, the following items were discussed at points during the meeting and as such added under this section.
SE proposed holding a recruitment drive for new PPG Members with light refreshments; it was holding something that had previously been suggested by Jan.  SE wished for the event to take place soon and would only be viable if more than 2 PPG Members were able to attend.

MS informed the group she could not find their contact numbers for PPG Members, details such as contact numbers and email addresses were exchanged privately amongst members.
	SE
-



	
	The date of the next full meeting will therefore be on  Wednesday 19th February 2020         
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